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MIDLAND WOMEN’S CROSS COUNTRY LEAGUE 

Minutes of the AGM held on 3 April 2017
Present: 

	Mary Hodges (Chairperson)
	Rita Brownlie Secretary (B&R)
	Ian Clarke Stourbridge RC (MCAA)

	Stewart Barnes Treasurer (MCAA)
	Leah Robins DK RC
	Rhian Littlewood Bournville

	Andy Hulse (MCAA)
	Sharon Timms KH RC
	Eloise Lee (Brat)

	Jenny Price (Sparkhill H)
	Bethan Gwynn Spa S
	Molly Browne (Brat)

	Sarah Bland SOA
	Rebecca Freeman Solihull & SHAC
	Mike Green (KHRC)

	Mary Williams (Cent)
	Cath Fenn Northbrook AC
	Scott Williams (KHRC)

	Clare Colquhoun (Cent)
	Eddie Cockayne Birchfield H
	Tricia Garner R&N AC

	Simon Calrow W/B H
	Michelle Guest (Cobra)
	Clare Rountree Northbrook)

	Norma Blane (MCAA)
	Anne Kelsall (Ald RC)
	Pat Hufan (RSC)

	Ann Kirkham (COV G)
	Myshola Kirkham (Cov G)
	


1. Apologies: 
Geoff Durbin (MCAA), Sarah Stein (Leam), Helen Manton (Peel) Gabriela McKinnon (Cov G), Clare Martin (Tel AC), Eleanor Fowler (Nun H), Lorraine Griffiths (BPJ), Tamara Ball (B&R) Rachel Vines (CLC). 
2. Minutes of previous year’s AGM: on 09.05.16 accepted. 
3. Matters arising: None.
4. Hon. Secretary’s Report: Rita Apologized that there was no written report as she missed half the season being in Australia until March.  Mary Spoke about fixtures and said we were asked by the BCCL to provide Officials for all four meetings. Simon ? (Kenilworth) had agreed to be assistant meeting manager for all our events. Referees reports from Leamington and Stratford were pleased with the events and said how well organised they were. Mary thanked Sarah and Becky for doing such a good job on registration and results.
5. Finance Report: Stewart produced his financial report and answered questions on it. He had received an invoice for £1019 from BCCL, he had requested a breakdown on costings but had not received one. Rita had received a note from Carolyn Franks (BCCL) saying we were charged 56%. Ann Kirkham (COV G) asked if the Affiliation fee was to be increased. Stewart proposed the fee of £60. This was proposed by Trish Garner (R&N) seconded by Becky Freeman (Sol & SH) and passed Unanimously. It was agreed that Guests would pay £5 each race, replacement numbers to remain at £2. Balance sheet agreed on, proposed Sarah Bland, seconded Ann Kirkham.

6. Election of Officers: Norma Proposed that all the officers be elected en bloque, all agreed.
Chairperson: Mary Hodges
Secretary: Rita Brownlie 
Treasurer: Stewart Barnes 

Entry/Results: Sarah Bland & Becky Freeman

Officials Secretary: Vacant at time of vote. Mary Williams (Cent) then agreed to fill this role.

7. Officials/Helpers: Norma asked if there was a list. Mary explained that clubs were asked to provide officials for specific duties. She explained that clubs had been very supportive. We are not imposing penalties as BCCL do has the response has been so positive.
8. Liaison between leagues: Report from Noel Butler on liaison between our league and BCCL. This paper was emailed to all clubs, Sadly BCCL did not circulate their clubs before their AGM. They agreed at the AGM in March to circulate to the clubs. Rita was worried we would not get feedback on how the BCCL clubs feel about the paper. It was hoped there would be a meeting between representatives from both leagues chaired by Noel Butler.
BCCL wanted two referees on the day one for each league. Mary proposed we have a referee and assistant referee for each event – this was agreed. Eddie Cockayne (Birch) said the paper suggested we have separate venues for Division 1 & 2. This is to be discussed after feedback from clubs. Sarah said our executive would prefer us to continue with one venue for both divisions for the coming season, Norma supported this. It was proposed we should try to arrange a meeting between the two leagues. Ian Clarke said he was the nominated MCAA Representative to BCCL but was never invited to any of their meetings. Clubs were all asked to reply with their comments on the report. 

9. Proposals to League Constitution: 
A. Proposal 1: For the Season completed 2016/17 there will be no relegation from Div 1. There will however be the normal 3 clubs promoted from Div 2 for the season 2017/18. This will enable the 2 Divisions to have an even number of athletes. –  Proposed Becky seconded Trish -- Agreed.
B. Proposal 2: For the coming season 2017/18 and future years it is proposed we have separate venues for the 2 divisions, except where the hosting club are happy to provide a single race. (this to allow a larger number of venues to be considered for MWCCL events) this was amended to read that first choice should be a joint venue where possible. Agreed with four abstentions.
10. Dates & venues for 2017/18:
Race 1: 11 November 17, Northbrook will host at Coventry or pos Severn at Plock Court Glouc. 
Race 2: 2 December 17, Welcombe Hills, S-O-A (hosts S-O-A) (BCCL Div 2) 

Race 3: 13 January 18,) Cofton Park (Kings Heath RC) (Div 2 BCCL)  

Race 4: 11 February ‘17   Wolverhampton (hosts W&B AC) (Div 1 BCCL)
There was a suggestion that Birmingham Uni could use Warley Woods.

 CLC Striders also wanted to host.
11. Discussion on Chip Timing: Sarah said she would send a paper out to all clubs by Email.
12. A.O.B: 
 It was confirmed that Headphones will not be allowed in our league races, to be added to the rules. 
Also Rule 14 to be amended that we provide Referees for all our races.
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